OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 14 October 2008
PROJECT-  First week of Nov. and second week of Nov.  Two (2) separate times for an outage to turbine unit 1 at Lower Granite Dam
RESPONSE DATE-  NLT 23 October 2008
NOTE:  This notification was first introduced at the FPOM meeting on October 9.  All FPOM members are now being advised for coordination.
Description of the problem
Turbine unit 2 at Lower Granite dam is scheduled to be placed back into service after Christmas 2008.  In order to complete this, testing of the unit is needed.  Project needs to pull power from turbine unit 1, since this is the only unit available for power for testing.  Turbine unit 3 is currently out of service and scheduled and undergoing cavitation repair / air cooler replacement / annual, until 12 December 2008.
Type of outage required

The outage would include shutting down the turbine unit 1 and placing the next available unit on line around 1200 hrs. This will reduce attraction flow at the south ladder during the outage for eight hours during the first week of November.  The outage will be used to connect cables to each turbine unit in order to provide power to test turbine unit 2.  A repeat outage is needed to disconnect the temporary cables from both units. The removal of cables outage should be shorter in duration.
Impacts to facility operation and fish passage.
The attraction flow would be off later in the day provided by turbine unit 1, so fewer fish may be enticed to enter the ladder from the south shore; however, any fish in the ladder could continue to move through uninterrupted.  All entrances will still be available for fish.  Next available turbine unit will be in operation during the outage.
Length of time for repairs

Securing clearances and the turbine unit outage is expected to last no more than eight hours on a yet to be determined date during the first week of November. These dates will be dependent on the number of fish passing the ladder as reported.  We are looking for a period of time when the counts have dropped to a lower level which occurs at this time of the year.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Greg Moody
